26 JAN 1988

MEMORANDUM FOR: Willfam T, Russell, Regiona) Administrator

THROUGH : William F. Kane, Director, Division of Reactor Projects
FROM: E. C Wenzinger, Chief, Projects Branch No. 2

SUBJECT: NINE MILE POINT 2 AUGMENTED INSPECTION TEAM FINDINGS

For your benefit and that of other senior NRC managers, the following 1s a
summary of the findings of the Nine Mile Point 2 Augmented Inspection Team
(AIT).

The AIT was on site from January 21 through Janvary 24, 1988 tc perform an
inspection of the causes, safety implicstions and associated operator actions
during the reactor vessel overfill on January 20, 1988, The overfil)l occurred
immediately following 4 reactor scram on low vesse! level,

The event was initiated by an auxiliary operator (non-licensed) who closed one
valve 1n the instrument air system. Instrument air was cut off to severa)
valves that consequently fafled cpen and allowed feedwater to flow to the
condenser rather than the reactor vessel, A low reactor water level

resulted. Reactor trip (from 41%) occurred as designed at 110 inches of vesse)
level.

As a result of the reactor trip, the High Pressure Core Spray (HPCS) and Reactor
Core Isolation Cooling (RCIC) system operated as designed. This provided large
quantities of cold (outside) water from the Condensate Storage Tanks to the
reactor vessel., As a result, vessel level increased quickly and pressure
decreased to about 600 psi. As level was reaching the automatic shutoff point
for RCIC, which did trip as designed, the control room operators shut down the
HPCS system,

Following shutdown of the HPCS and RCIC systems, vessel level continued to rise,
Cperators ettempted to stop the rise by attempting to close the feedwater
control system valves, which .topped closing at about BOX open. Condensate
booster pumps remained running, as desigred, providing a makeup water source to
the vessel. Vessel pressure reduction allowed this water to flow to the vessel.
MSIVs remained open, as designed.

The feedwater control valves stopped at 80% open because of a unique
characteristic uf the manual portion of the feecwater control valves' contro)
¢ircuits combined with a change in the set point of the valve lockup

¢ircuit. The change in the set point was fnitially diagnosed as set point
drift. It was later thought to have been caused by a problem in the set point
calibration circuit connections. The actual cause is still under investigation,
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William 7. Russell 4

5. Provide operator training on the revised procedures.

6. Provide a written analysis of the stresses experienced by the vessel,
steam line nozzles and steam lines as a result of the overfill transient
on 1/20/88.

7. Complete items 1-6 above prior to restart.

E. C. Wenzinger, Chief
Chief, Projects Branch No. 2
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